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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
FORBES HIGH SCHOOL TRANSITION 

Term 3 is a time of transition. Our Year 12 students are preparing for University, gap 
years, employment or TAFE and the independence that comes with completing High 
School Education. Mr Harris along with Ms McConnell and Ms Jackson are fully 
immersed in planning the Graduation Ceremony and Year 12 Formal, milestone 
events that celebrate the successes of each student. Mr Hoy shared with the 
Executive team the positive impact our Triple S (Senior Student Success) program 
has had for Year 12 students which has encompassed time management, 
mindfulness, stress reduction, organisation and developing a strategic study 
timetable. It is also a timely reminder that at the end of Term 3, Year 12 students 
sitting HSC examinations for an ATAR have worked towards completing 50% of their 
overall mark, the final 50% of their HSC mark is from examination results and these 
same results have the power to influence higher school assessment marks as well. 
The morale of the message is – Year 12 students must persevere, show resilience in 
their learning, improve their work and try their best because this has the potential and 
power to increase their overall performance and give them greater choice in the end.  

                          

Year 10 students have completed subject selection for Stage 6, an important time of 
transition from junior to senior school. All students had access to small group 
presentations in class about subjects available for study in 2020 and for the first time, 
all students carried a passport to track their conversations and recommendations from 
teachers. We also held a subject selection night which was incorporated into the 
Parent Meet and Greet. I encourage students to select subjects that they are 
interested in and enjoy, as this will breed success. They should take on board advice 
given from teachers, Head Teachers and Career Adviser. 
A highlight in the past week has been the success of the Junior Dinner Dance Years 7 
to 8 and Junior Dinner Dance Years 9 to 12. Our hall was transformed into a country 
garden party, which included an indoor marquee complete with fairy lights, flowers, 
stands for sweets and drinks along with dance floor and DJ. Student behaviour was 
exemplary and years 7 and 8 finished the evening with three cheers for the staff in 
attendance. It is indeed a privilege to work in education and be part of the lives of 
young people as they transition to life beyond school. 
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT cont. 
 

Ms McConnell and Miss Kelly, as we go to press, 
have organised a parent information night for Year 
7, 2020 and planned transition and orientation days 
for all Year 6 primary students in our area. 
Supporting students to make a successful transition 
into secondary school is another focus for transition 
planning on our school calendar. Praise received for 
our program from Donna McCarthy, Assistant 
Principal at Forbes North Public School, 
 

“As you can imagine, we have many nervous 
students, unsure of what the school will be like and 
who their teachers will be! It's very daunting for them 
to go from a relatively small school up to the High 
School, and many of our students start feeling 
worried around this time of year. 
 

Ms Pamela McConnell, HT Transition and Year 7 
Advisor 2020, Miss Sarah Kelly, visited our school 
last term to hold an informal information session for 
our students. This process allowed the 'basics' of 
FHS to be visible to our students, such as what 
subjects they will be undertaking, what PBL looks 
like in your setting, the sporting houses and of 
course, the wide variety of sports offered. Our 
students reacted positively to the information given, 
and both Pamela and Sarah went above and 
beyond in this session, taking the time to answer 
questions from our students that put their minds at 
ease. As teachers of Year 6, myself and the other 
Year 6 teachers have seen many students 
becoming increasingly excited about next year and 
what is to come. Future transition sessions are 
highly anticipated by the student body, they cannot 
wait to see first hand the wonderful subjects and 
programs being implemented at your school.” 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FHS-News 

SAVE THE DATE 

 

Year 12 Graduation Formal Assembly – 27 
September 10am in the School Hall 
 

The Year 12 Graduation Formal Assembly held at 
school will mostly stay the same and students will 
receive school based academic awards. Students 
will wear their winter school uniform. However, the 
Major Awards will move to the evening event, 
known as the Graduation Awards Dinner. 
 

Year 12 Graduation Awards Dinner – 30 
November 6pm at the RSL 

 

The Graduation Awards Dinner will be the forum 
to invite special guests and present Major Awards 
celebrating this major milestone for Year 12 
students. 
 

 
 

P&C NEWS 
The next General Meeting of the P&C will be held 
on Tuesday 10th September 2019 at the Forbes 
Services Memorial Club commencing at 6:00pm. 
We will be discussing fundraising and other 
important issues. All welcome and please bring a 
friend. This is a great way to get involved in your 
child’s education! 

 

  

 
. 
 
 

 
SCHOOL UNIFORM CLOTHING POOL 

If you have any unwanted school uniform articles lease drop them into the schools administration 
office so that they can be added to the school clothing pool. If you require items please contact the 
school office to help assist you. 
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GIRRI GIRRI EXCURSION 

 

Girri Girri Sports Academy students, Barry and Ms 
Ward travelled to Balladoran to experience Ralph 
Naden’s Aboriginal Youth and Cultural Camp. Ralph 
is an extremely generous man with lots of cultural 
knowledge. The focus of the day was respect and 
cultural heritage. Ralph showed us a fantastic day and 
showed us around his property. We participated in a 
lot of activities throughout the day; touring through 
Ralph’s Museum, eating Johnny Cakes, listening to 
fantastic stories, learning how to throw a Boomerang, 
looking at scar trees and the list goes on. The day 
was thoroughly enjoyed by all of us. 
 

 
 

YEAR THIRTEEN 
 

This week saw Years 10, 11 and 12 have the 
opportunity to listen to Janna and Scott from Year13. 
Janna and Scott shared their stories, as well as 
stories from their peers, focusing on what success 
means to different people. Our students were 
provided with tools to achieve their dreams and attain 
success regardless of marks or convention. A big 
thank you to Year 13 and their crew for providing this 
excellent resource. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
  
 

  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

FHS - News 

LEEP 
 

Last week our local primary schools participated 
in LEEP, this time students were treated to 
Math, Agriculture and Technology lessons. 

 

 
 

   

 
SCHOOL VALUES WEEKLY AWARDS-
TERM 3 WEEK 3, 4 & 5 
 

Congratulations to the following students: Sarah-
Jane Sullivan, Chelsea Burton, Hallie Lemon, 
Brooklyn Vinecombe x 2, Ayden Flick, Tiarna 
Clothier, Elyas Merritt, Kye McDaniel, Samantha 
Thornton, Kirby Maslin, Isaac Neilsen, Emma 
Dick, Montana Bevan, Avril Green x 2, Riley 
Mylecharane, Lewis Reid, Ryan Pritchett, Nick 
Beard & Finn Berry on receiving recognition 
during the last three weeks for consistently 
displaying our school values of being 
Responsible, Respectful, Honest and Doing 
Your Best. Well done everyone! 
 

 
 

 
To keep up to date with all the news and activities happening at 

Forbes High School, like us on Facebook. 

https://www.facebook.com/Year13au/?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARBa5eAXDtYSvWs4tHC14dSZWwHcYr1_K53BN83VRahlalEcnj72D__xF_kavaZXhqnWNVLdUZPe6T5z&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARDbQ4G2sQBhQFOb93HgYmPSuBNWWYJVJ-Xr7lZmNfBP1aNO0E9sSU6U7Njjv2LdNyykG6-oB5eKily6M3PAadsTMEjnaZMdDAt0PpsUj8fRG0Ss40k46sbogRRcBXyXiSh_xYxc3HctLvgbn2FAkZqALn3gxug-bob-kfAzbHAN-b8VE_7oQtVnQJfm2gV3rXxQO3ZZh4TXjVY5BW5bWWPQ8uN7pfU3INcMPuhwndt8POnsB9pmhHZSqDdtjbuRZL0cdSk9cMF_6gOs92Al5gf90x2K0VP104zdN0kyCtG56iPRzdEd2pEU8MpFuI8UVONRnFl24dkTY-msoyDkj4OOFA
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STUDENT PROFILE 
Name: Ricky Stibbard   
School: Forbes High School 
Year: 7 
Age & Birthday: 13yrs old & 1st March 
Star sign: Pisces 
Do you have any nicknames? Sticky Rebard 
Do you have any brothers or sisters? Yes – 
One older sister 
What is your favourite past time? Riding my 
horse 
Do you play any sports? What? Yes – Rugby 
League 
What is your favourite food? Steak Dianne 
What do you want to do when you leave 
school?  
Truck Driver  
Who is your idol? Latrell Mitchell  
What are three things you can’t do without? 
Friends, Family & Music 

    

 

 
 

 

 
           
 

 

 

STUDENT PROFILE 
Name: Holly Morante     
School: Forbes High School 
Year: 10 
Age & Birthday: 16yrs old & 23rd April 
Star sign: Taurus 
Do you have any nicknames? Hol 
Do you have any brothers or sisters? Yes 
– One older sister 
What is your favourite past time? Sleeping 
Do you play any sports? What? No 
What is your favourite food?  
Salad 
What do you want to do when you leave 
school?  
No idea yet 
Who is your idol? Lady Gag3 
What are three things you can’t do 
without?  
Friends, Phone & Food 
 

 
 
 
 

FHS - News 

FORBES HIGH SCHOOL WEBSITE 
The school website is constantly being updated with new photos, calendar dates and information.    
Visit www.forbes-h.schools.nsw.edu.au to find photos and information about our wonderful school. 

http://www.forbes-h.schools.nsw.edu.au/
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TELL THEM FORM ME SURVEY 
 

I am delighted that this term, our school, like 
many other public schools in the state, will 
participate in a Department of Education 
initiative: the Tell Them From Me student 
feedback survey. The survey measures factors 
that are known to affect academic achievement 
and other student outcomes. The focus of the 
NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, 
engagement and effective teaching practices.  
You may remember that our students also 
participated in a Tell Them From Me student 
survey in Term 1 this year. Asking students to 
complete the survey twice in one year allows us 
to identify trends in student responses as well 
as track engagement and motivation across the 
school year. 
 

The survey is a great opportunity for our 
students to provide us with valuable and quick 
feedback on what they think about school life, 
how engaged they are with school and the 
different ways that teachers interact with them. 
More than 6,300 schools in Australia and 
around the world have used Tell Them From Me 
to survey 5.4 million students. Capturing the 
voices of our students will help improve how we 
do things at our school.  
 

More information about the survey is available 
at: http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 
I want to assure you that the survey is 
confidential. The survey is conducted online and 
will typically take less than 30 minutes to 
complete. It will be administered during school 
hours between 26 August and 25 October. 
Participating in the survey is entirely voluntary. 
A consent form is being sent home with 
students. If you do not want your child or 
children to participate, please return the form to 
school. Copies of the form and FAQs are 
available from: 
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-
parents. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

FHS - News 

SHOW TEAM SUCCESSES 
 

At Bedgerabong Show our Merino Wether teams 
placed 2nd and 3rd, the heifers remained competitive 
and we saw Pacific place 1st in her class. Reserve 
champion went to Angus heifer Pierre, followed by 
Zarah and Lady Di who all placed 2nd in their 
classes and Wattle received 3rd in the competitive 
classes.  
Our students also did well at the show; Georgia 
placed 3rd in the Novice and Chloe won the Open 
Paraders. Jack also represented as an associate 
judge in the pig ring. Congratulations to all 20 Show-
Team students who continue to do an amazing job. 
 

 
 

 
 

This week our Show Team won Champion 
Commercial Team of Wethers at the Dubbo Wether 
Trials. Our amazingly dedicated and diligent team 
came 1st out of 90 teams and 45 different schools. 
Big thanks to Mr Byrnes and Mrs Eagles for 
supporting and coaching the team to achieve these 
fantastic results.  
 

 

http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents
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FHS - News 
 

THANK YOU 
Forbes High School would like to acknowledge the ongoing support of our student programs from 
Woolworths Supermarket, William Rubensohn Foundation, Forbes Rotary, Forbes Neighbourhood 
Watch, North Parkes Mine CMOC and Evolution Mining Cowal. Without these partners many 
programs at Forbes High would not be able to run. 
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MEET OUR EXCHANGE STUDENT 

 

Hello everyone,  
 

If you haven’t met me yet, I’m Léa, the exchange 
student from Belgium who is going to stay in your 
school for one year. I have noticed a lot of 
differences between your school and my old school 
back in Belgium, these are the biggest ones. 
 

First of all, the dynamic in class! It is amazing how 
students are taking part in the teaching process. 
Some students speak in class to add information or 
explain in their own words the concept we are 
studying. 
 

There is amazing communication in the school, 
between teachers, students and between their 
peers. The children are not afraid to ask questions, 
ask for the help from their teacher or from another 
student, which leads to deeper understanding of 
the subject.  
 

Finally, the teachers are playing a big role in this 
school. They are involved in teaching, as any 
teacher should be, but they are also involved in 
after school activities and in the school life. The 
parent/teacher meeting, where each faculty created 
attractive displays to showcase student work and 
motivate  future students, or the Junior Dinner 
Dance, where a couple of teachers had spent 
several hours thinking and building the beautiful 
decorations and were supported by many staff on 
both nights. 
 

Over the next 12 months, I look forward to getting 
to know students better and learning new things. I 
hope to discover the local life in Forbes. 
 

From  
Léa Selosse 
 

 

 

 
 
 

LEARNER DRIVER WORKSHOP  
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SAS STAFF RECOGNITION WEEK 2019 

 

This week Forbes High school acknowledged all of our non-teaching staff for their valuable contribution 
they make every single day in our school. They are the heart and soul of the school because they do a 
great deal of the organisation and support behind the scenes that allows our teachers to deliver quality 
learning.  We thank our Administration Officers, School Learning Support Officers, General Assistant, 
Farm Assistant, Kitchen Assistant and Lab Assistant. 
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BATHURST SPORTS DAY 

  
Support students attended a Sports Day in Bathurst 
where they took part in a variety of skill building 
sessions across several sports; including Rugby 
Union, Rugby League, Hockey and Cricket. Big 
thanks to Mr Little, Mrs Mitton, Ms Patton, Mrs 
Neilson and Mrs Cheney for taking the students to 
Bathurst. Everyone had an excellent day. 
 

 

 
 
COMMUNITY NEWS 
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